
Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim Congratulates Turkish Presidents Erdoğan and Davutoğlu
for the Success of Turkish Elections

 

\r\n

    Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq, congratulates Turkish

President Recep Tayyip Erdoğan and Prime Minister Ahmet Davutoğlu for the success of early

elections.

\r\n

This came in the telegrams he sent to both of them today, Monday, November 2nd, 2015.

\r\n

His Eminence mentioned the success of Turkish elections and the rush of Turkish people on them,

congratulating AKP party for winning the recent elections. He also expressed his confidence

that Turkey will contribute in sustaining the development and in resolving the region’s

problems, noting that Iraq and Turkey have significant opportunities in the development of

joint action and common interests.


